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Dear Representatives and Health Care Committee Members,

We oppose HB 3063.
My family and I live here in Oregon and we believe any bill that would attempt to limit health choice or vaccine
choice is unconstitutional. To require someone to take a vaccine or to limit their option to refuse one is an attempt
to displace body autonomy and health freedom. Additionally:

1.
Nothing medical is ever one size fits all.
And no body detoxes the same way or handles medicines or vaccines the same way. Please think of how alcohol
affects people vastly different as a clear example. 

2.
We know so many people hurt and harmed by the vaccines themselves - including close friends, many family
members and myself. Why do you attempt to ignore our voices and our stories? When you speak of the scientific
approach, why do you discount this side of the data? Why are you biased towards pharmaceutical corporations
and those that directly benefit from the sale and use of vaccines as indicated by the very introduction of this bill? 

Our reasons for denying vaccines are many and are our own. We shouldn't have to explain our private
experiences to anyone. Even in the name of health care, disease prevention or publoc health. And especially not
because of media fear mongering and the slick words of those who directly profit from their continued use. Our
body, our choice has never rung more true. Hear us! 

For example:

My friend's infant son went into cardiac arrest in his pediatrician's office directly upon being vaccinated. Luckily, he
was revived and survived. However, he was forever harmed by the vaccines they gave him that day. What if that
was your child?

Regarding myself; my body formed a knot around the vaccine toxins injected into my arm which then popped and
tore my bicep tendon. As you can imagine it was incredibly painful and a very long and painful recovery. I still have
trouble with it to this day, 21 years later. I wish I had never had any vaccines. They are not worth the suffering. No
one has the right to further abuse me or force me to endure such a thing ever again. No one has the right to deny
me the right to choose to opt out of such a procedure for myself or my family. To do so would be no less than
outright assault. 

Additionally, many people have had their titer's run after being vaccinated and they often show none of the
promised immune response from the vaccines! This is well documented. Why are titers are not run to begin with,
to see immune responses before hand. Why do you recommend blindly vaccinating accross the board? Nothing is
one size fits all. That is an incredibly irresponsible approach! This should be a red flag!

Vaccines are not a guarantee for immunity or a guarantee for public health by any means. No matter what the
media says. You need to realize and accept the rest of the story and our stories to see the real data and
understand the real picture.

3.
There are many modes of health, health care, disease prevention and healing. 
If you choose to only listen to a biased pharmaceutical sided solution, that is a myopic approach that is essentially
putting all of your eggs in one basket. It is best to diversify your interests, and not be beholden only to the
pharmaceutical perspective or to attempt to limit another persons health perspective. Just because of an
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exagerated fear of a worst case scenario of disease does not make it an epidemic or an infectious reality. 

Many of us understand the functions of these diseases, respect the bodies inherent immune system intelligence
and are not afraid of protecting and healing the body by other means, such as nutritionally. For many people
vaccines have done more damage than good. And we find ourselves trading once benign and temporary
childhood illnesses for life-long auto-immune issues, injuries and lifetimes of suffering.

Science continues to advance rapidly. Vaccines are simply not the only answer anymore. It is not wise or ethical to
limit or remove the ability for a person to choose the approach that is right for them. To attempt to do so would
only continue the ridiculous facade of vaccine effectiveness claims, limit real scientific discussions and enable
further pharmaceutical dependence and allow more manipulation. 

You simply cannot limit the conversation or silence the contradicting data we present by mandating or removing
vaccine choice. The problems of vaccine flaws and failures lay within the vaccines themselves and will not simply
go away by mandating their increased use.

4.
Why do the vaccine manufacturers, pharmaceutical companies, doctors, medical offices, health insurance
companies and our government have absolutely NO accountability for these vaccine’s inevitable failings and
damages? They are inherently toxic and will continue to produce injuries and negative outcomes in many people.
This lack of liability for a product should in itself be a huge red flag to you and all other elected officials and
representatives. (Please see: The National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act 1986). 

As well as the questionable fact that vaccines have been tied into insurance company requirements and the
performance of medical professionals - who directly profit form their recommendation and use. Of course they are
going to talk them up as much as they can while simultaneously refusing to listen to us or to anything that dares to
contradict their now well established dogma. As a vaccine injured person this is infuriating! 

For example: 
To go to a doctor, perhaps about a foot injury, and to then be lectured to about a flu shot instead is utterly
ridiculous. No wonder misdiagnosis is rampart! Vaccine recommendations and requirements are interfering with
real health care.

5.
Pharmaceuticals may have their place, but in government mandates is not one of them. 
It is best to seek diverse solutions to any one problem. Forced vaccines or limiting our options to choose to deny
them are not the answer to your public health concerns. There are many other options that could and should be
used.

Cleaning our public spaces better to begin with is a good place to start. Sterilizing public handrails, doorknobs and
etc. regularily would go a long way in preventing many diseases from spreading. How about educating the public
on vitamin C therapy for coughs and other simple, natural protocols for various illnesses. How about vitamin A use
regarding the measles specifically. How about not being so afraid if someone happens to catch something and
then treating them with love and care and kindness instead of hate and fear. People will always get sick, but they
can get better with proper rest and care. Not bogging their systems down with more and more vaccines would be a
good place to start. And not demonizing them. 

The reality is there are many, many options that are effective and not pharmaceutically based or fear based.
Please do not limit your definition of health, health care or disease prevention to the concept of vaccines. Do not
attempt to limit health choice or body autonomy. To do so would truly be a step backwards for our society.

6.
How will history view you if you pursue such a bill? Or similar bills?
As someone who stood up for the right to body autonomy and health freedom? Or as someone who further



facilitated the pharmaceutical and corporate bias in our government? As someone who fell prey to the unfounded
and manipulated fear of once benign and common childhood illnesses?

You must stand strong for ALL of your constituents. Including us and the vaccine damaged and even those who
simply question vaccines or pharmaceuticals and refuse to subscribe to their dogma. Do not give into
pharmaceutical pressure and manipulations. Protect your people from these pharmaceutical profiteers and their
fear mongering. Do not let yourself be manipulated by such fear based media frenzies. There is no measles
epidemic. Only an epidemic of ignorance of natural treatments, out inherent immune system intelligence and
natural disease cycles. And an epidemic of pharmaceutical manipulation and of those who refuse to see the real
failings and harm caused by vaccines themselves to begin with. 

Do not allow the facade of vaccine effectiveness to continue. Do not remain biased to pharmaceuticals. Hear us!
Vaccine mandates and more vaccines are not the answer. 

Lastly:
The idea of including or excluding people based on vaccine status is no less than a new form of discrimination, prejudice,
abuse and bullying! Plain and simple! 
It would lay the ground work for more fear, exclusion, witch hunts and finger pointing and hearsay. A huge step back for a
well functioning and free society.

In conclusion:

We request that you reject this bill and hereby stand up to the FDA, pharmaceutical interests, insurance
companies, corporate pressures, media pressure and any other public representatives or government
representatives, senators, and legislators regarding vaccines. 

Vaccines are inherently fraught with failings and incredible conflicts of interest. Pharmaceuticals may have their
place in health care, but in government mandates is not one of them.

Informed consent, body autonomy and health freedom are essential and should be preserved, honored, defended
and upheld by elected representatives such as yourself. Please help us to rightly do so.

Thank you for your time and service.

Respectfully,

Mrs. Angela Guyll
Vaccine injured 1999
Oregon
-- 
Cheers,
 
Angela G.


